
CITY OF ASSUMPTION 
 

SPECIAL MEETING– Tuesday, May 21, 2024 
 
A Public Hearing was held on Tuesday, May 21, 2024 at 6:00 p.m. by Mayor Pro-Tem 
Selena Reed at City Hall. 
 
Roll call was answered by Aldermen Gary Nelsen, Selena Reed, Kandy Smith and 
Donny Walden.   Also present were Water Collector Tanya Rhoades, Street Supt Darin 
Damery and Water Supt Jack Duncan and City Clerk Janet Waller.    Absent were 
Mayor Derek Page and Alderperson Travis Sullivan.    
 
Present in the audience was Ron Legner from Chastain and Associates and Bob 
Bantner.      
 
The purpose of the Special Meeting was to discuss and approve the bids for the Water 
Treatment Plant.    
 
Engineer Ron Legner presented a bid tabulation to members present.  The bids 
received were Korte & Luitjohan for $5,523,793.85, Kamedulski for $5,324,434.00, 
Christy-Foltz for $5,322,023.00 and Burdick Plumbing for $4,922.466.45.   The lowest 
bid was Burdick Plumbing.    
 
Engineer Ron Legner went over some alternates with using concrete pavement in lieu 
of asphalt for an addition of $1,100.05.   The generator would be changed to a 
Cummins in lieu of a base bid model for a savings of $5,500.00.    
 
Engineer Ron Legner would like to have more time to go over all the numbers and has 
called the EPA.   The last date the EPA would accept the bid is June 15th.   Council 
members agreed to place on the June 5 agenda for a vote. 
 
There being no further business, the Special Meeting adjourned at 6:10 pm and went 
into Committee of the Whole Meeting. 
 
________________ 
Derek Page 
Mayor 
 
_______________ 
Janet Waller 
City Clerk 
 
Council Member Nelsen, seconded by Council Member Walden, made the motion to 
approve the Special Meeting minutes of May 21, 2024 at the June 5, 2024 City Council 
Meeting.  Motion carried with Alderpersons Nelsen, Reed, Smith, Sullivan and Walden 
voting aye and 0 nays.    



 
 


